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Last Saturday, April 27th, Youth Ministry held their 2nd event of April. The night consisted of an ice-

breaker activity, a short talk, as well as a competition between the brothers and the sisters. As our Youth 

Ministry is still considered a very new ministry in our local community (this was our 4th event ever), we 

know a handful of the participants still aren't completely comfortable with each other. Through the 

activities and talk we planned, we wanted to continue our focus on becoming more comfortable with each 

other and working toward building a sense of identity as a Las Vegas community. 

 

 
 

We began our night with an ice-breaker called "Trio," where we had to work with the two people standing 

beside us to re-enact various themes such as a dragon, a mad scientist, and a rock band, among others. 

Afterwards, we held the talk of the night with a testimony from Robert Abendroth. He shared of his 

experience traveling across the country on his bicycle with a few close friends of his. From sea to shining 

sea, many meaningful and hilarious stories were shared, and Robert expressed how these unforgettable 

stories still connect him with the friends he embarked on this journey with. After the talk, we hosted an 

activity called Battle of the Sexes. For those unfamiliar, this game consists of 2 teams - a brothers team 

and a sisters team. Each team tries to outwit the other through various questions and activities based upon 

stereotypes of males and females. For example, there was a hair braiding competition. Obviously the 

sisters won. The sisters also received a question from the brothers about Lebron James' beginnings in the 

NBA. In the end, the sisters were declared the winners over the brothers. 

 

We're still getting to know our community a little better, but we can safely say that the participants (and 

leaders) are becoming more and more comfortable with each with each event, and we look forward to 

future events to come filled with a lot of fun, but also very meaningful experiences.  


